
MINUTES FOR JULY 19, 2017  

  

New Castle Cemetery Trustees monthly meeting at New Castle Town Hall, 3.30  

p.m.  

  

Present:  Jim Cerny, Carol White, Holly Fraumeni  
  

1 - The June minutes were approved as corrected.  
      

2.1 – We returned to the town about ¾ of last year’s budgeted amount.  This was mainly 

due to the very dry summer so there were very few mowings.   
  

2.2 - There are no new invoices from Mike except one for the mowing of the Frost 
Cemetery for $50.  We agreed to pay him $75 for Frost in the future.  
  

3.1 – The ground penetrating radar company came on July 6 to try to locate the urn of 
Suzanne Chance, daughter of Manny Peralti.  We unanimously agreed to have Tim 
Griffin dig in the spot that the GPR indicates is the location where the urn was buried.  
  

3.2 – There has been no response from Ms. St. Germaine about her tree which fell 
down in the Marvin Cemetery.  Carol will send a letter to her again which will require her 
signature so we know it has been received.  
  

4.1 – The Thomas Tarbell burial has not been scheduled yet.  
  

4.2 – We do not have the date for the Jared Maddock burial yet.  
  

4.3 - Dana Mayo will be buried July 21 at Riverside.  
  

4.4 – Jim forgot to give Anita Colby a tile to put on top of her daughter’s cremation urn 

when it was buried.   
  

5.1 – Jim will talk to the town attorney about the legality of accepting the private Clark 
cemetery into the Riverside Cemetery.  We had a preliminary discussion of the 
conditions that would need to be met before we will accept it.  This is presuming that no 
legal objections are raised by the town attorney.  
  

5.2 - Craig Strehl did not remove the white stones or mulch or all the turf he killed.  We 
decided not to pursue this any further and Holly agreed to remove the stones and mulch 
herself.  Carol will assist and also do some weeding.  
  

5.3 – Jim will follow up with Laurie Clark regarding her lot in Riverside.  
  



5.4 - We voted unanimously to have the water line at Oceanside repaired now.  We are 
presuming that the vote at the next town meeting in May will be favorable for allowing us 
to take the money out of the TOTF account to pay for this.  Carol will contact Rainscape 
in Greenland to set up a meeting.  We want all the water line replaced and to slit a new 
trench between the rows.  
  

The meeting was adjourned at 4.25.  
  
  
  

Next Meeting: August 16 at 3.30 p.m.      
     
   
                                   

Carol White, Secretary   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

   


